
Chairperson’s Report of meeting of Strategic Policy Committee 2 - Infrastructure 

Policy, Transportation, Fire & Emergency Services held on 6th March 2020 

 

Seamus Kavanagh presented the Roads Programme for 2020 

Tim Butler explained the CIR scheme and how it works. 

Seamus Kavanagh gave overview of water services and explained that projects are 

being prioritised for 2020 by Irish Water as the capital allocation has been reduced. 

Seamus Kavanagh gave a presentation in relation to the School Safety Programme 

and advised that survey work has been undertaken and a programme of works will 

be put in place which will include signage and road markings. 

Tim Butler presented on the Kilkenny Road Safety Plan 2015 – 2020.  A new plan will 

be put in place up to 2026.  

Nicholas Lowe provided an update on the Development Plan and Carbon 

Reduction.  The plan will include a climate action, carbon and e-changing strategy.  

The SPC can make a submission to the Planning Section at any time to raise 

particular issues 


